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Health Infrastructure  

Works Notice  
Randwick Campus Redevelopment  

February 2025 

Weekend works and temporary road closures –  
UNSW Health Translation Hub tower crane dismantle works,  
February/March 2025 

With construction of the new UNSW Health Translation Hub well progressed, weekend works and out of 

hours activities are planned across two weekends in late February/early March to support the dismantle 

of the project’s tower cranes.  

Approved dismantling activities for the first of two tower cranes will occur between the hours of 2am on 

Saturday 22 February and 8.30pm on Sunday 23 February. 

The removal of the second tower crane is scheduled for the following weekend, with dismantling 

activities to be undertaken between 2am on Saturday 1 March and 8.30pm on Sunday 2 March. 

To enable crane removal activities, the section of Botany Street between High Street and UNSW 

Gate 11 will be temporarily closed to through-traffic from 2am each Saturday until completion of 

all works. Traffic controllers and signage will support vehicle and pedestrian detours during each 

closure period. 

Botany Street traffic between High Street and Magill Street will also be restricted in both directions and 

under traffic control to support vehicle movements where required, with Prince of Wales Hospital and 

Emergency Department access a priority. Refer to the included map for closure and traffic control points. 

Please note: Botany Street access between High Street and Barker Street will be limited to residents, 

emergency and patient transport vehicles, and patients/carers for the duration of dismantle works. 

Access to residential properties, the Prince of Wales Hospital Acute Services Building, and the Adult 

Emergency Department will be maintained at all times. 

There will be no impacts to Sydney Children’s Hospital Main Entrance or Children’s Emergency 

Department vehicle and pedestrian access points from High Street. Detours will in place via Avoca 

Street for vehicles travelling from the south that will be unable to enter Botany Street during the works. 

Pedestrian access along Botany Street adjacent to the worksite will be restricted to the western footpath 

throughout the crane removal works.  

Some construction noise is likely as a result of these works, with mitigation measures in place wherever 

possible.  
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Location of works 

 

 

 

All activity dates and times are subject to change. In the case of inclement weather on either of the 

scheduled removal dates, contingency timing of works will be implemented: Saturday 1 to Sunday 2 

March for the first tower crane removal, Saturday 8 to Sunday 9 March for the second tower crane 

removal. 

 

Thank you for your patience as this important project is progressed.     

  


